
Rotary Club Green Valley Newsletter
Winner of the 2016-2017 District 5300 Governor's Bell Award for Medium-Sized Clubs
A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

    

Club Leaders
Brad Marx
President
Janet C. Pancoast
President-Elect
Debbie Mitsch
Vice President
Robert D. Hulshouser
Past President
Vacant
Secretary
Terry M. Perkins
Treasurer
Mark Roy
Club Director
Christine L. Smith
Club Director
Ted E. Durant
Club Director
Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director
Robert Dworkin
Club Director
Larry E. Skaggs
Club Director
Susan Holland Johnson
Rotary Foundation Chair

 
THE FOUR WAY TEST

of Things
We Think, Say and Do:

 Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL 

and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

 

Don’t forget
to feed the pig!

 Every dollar you place in the “Polio
Pig” goes to polio eradication.

 
Upcoming Events

http://www.greenvalleyrotary.org/?p=calendar

    

December 7, 2017

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance

Rotary Club of Green Valley at Green Valley High School Library for the annual
breakfast meeting hosted by the GV Interact Club, administration, facuty and staff. 
After a time for fellowship, fantastic musical performances by the GV jazz ensemble
and orchesta, and breakfast, President Brad Marx welcomed everyone to the
award-winning Rotary Club of Green Valley. Dave Jochman led everyone in the
Pledge of Allegiance to the flag with a special remembrance of Pearl Harbor Day.

Announcements & Presentations
President Brad Marx reminded the club that Opportunity Village's Magical Forest
volunteer event is Monday, December 11. If you are able to help, please contact PP
Jim Frey  jhfrey@ hotmail.com or President Brad  bmarx1@yahoo.com

He also reported that Project 150 Adopt-a-Family collection meeting is December 20
and distribution takes place December21. Please contact Gerry Holinski if you are
available. gerryholinski@aol.com

President Brad congratulated PP Mike Petersen for a successful All-Star Soccer
Tournament and thanked all of the volunteers who helped.

http://www.greenvalleyrotary.org/?p=calendar
http://mce_host/Rotary/Ezbulletin/jhfrey@%20hotmail.com
http://mce_host/Rotary/Ezbulletin/jhfrey@%20hotmail.com
mailto:gerryholinski@aol.com


 
CELEBRATE
Birthdays
Debbie Mitsch
December 01
Don Havins
December 09
Jay Larson
December 11
Art Macarios
December 12
Jim Allanson
December 20
Jerry Gardberg
December 27

Wedding Anniversaries
Mark (Esther) Roy
December 25
Janet (Ken) Pancoast
December 27
George (Linda) Baggott
December 28
Jerry (Fran) Gardberg
December 28

 
Our meetings are held every
Thursday morning at 7:00 am at
Wildhorse Golf Club
2100 W Warm Springs Rd.
Henderson, NV 89014

 
www.greenvalleyrotary.org
 

Gerry Holinski shared upcoming events and programs:
December 2017
12/11 -  Opportunity Village Magical Forest
12/14 -  Desiree Reed-Francois, UNLV Athletic Director
12/21 -  Students who attended Teen Leadership Camp
12/28 -  Quarterly Club Assembly
January 2018
01/11 -  Oscar Goodman
01/11 -  Green Valley High School Student of the Month

Rotary Student-of-the-Month

PP Mike Petersen presented the Rotary student-of-the-month for December to Kayla
Rawlins from Green Valley High School. Kayla has a 4.65 weighted grade point
average and is ranked 22nd in her class. She has been a section leader in both the
Clark County School District Honor Choir for two years in a row and in Nevada
All-Sate Choir this past April. She is involved in choir, orchestra and the National
Honors Society. She loves to voluteer and help others. She hopes to attend BYU,
majoring in Mathmatical Education. Congratulations, Kayla!
 

      

(l. to r.) Interact Coordinator Gloria Lee, Rotarian Alex Grodzinsky,



Student-of-the-Month Kayla Rawlins and Principal Kent Roberts       
Program
President Brad introduced GV High School principal, Kent Roberts and thanked him
for hosting the breakfast. He then presented Principal Roberts with a check from
Rotary Club of Green Valley.

Principal Roberts introduced Orchestra Director, Shelly Burger, who shared that the
orchestra will be performing at the Midwest Clinic in Chicago. This is a great honor
and the second time that an orchestra from GVHS has been invited to participate.

Choral Music Director, Kim Ritzer, led the Madrigals Choir in three beautiful holiday
songs. She shared that the Rolling Stones invited this group to perform with them at
their concert at the T-Mobile Arena. She indicated that there are six choirs with 300
students participating.

Head Band Director, Cara Froelich, shared that the jazz band will be travelling to
Ireland and are actively fundraising. If anyone would like them to play at a function
and help them acheive their goals, please contact her at froelcj@nv.ccsd.net

Interact Coordinator, Gloria Lee, touted the GV Interact Club as small but dedicated.
She thanked Bob v.1 and Bob v.2 for their guidance and teaching the students about
Service Above Self.

Principal Roberts concluded by sharing the upcoming projects that GVHS is planning
including construction of a performing arts building. For more information
visit https://gvhsfoundation.com

Adjournment
After a fun-filled event enjoyed by all, club members recited the Four Way Test led by PP Bob Hulshouser
PP Bob Hulshouser. The meeting was adjourned by President Brad.

District 5300 News

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) camp will be March 16 - 18, 2018. Please
contact Christine Smith at christine.smith@unlv.edu if you are interested in
paricipating as a facilitator.

Rotary International News
Did you know?

December is Rotary's Disease Prevention and Treatment Month. Rotary and UNESCO - IHE parnership leads to
16 new water scholars...read more

mailto:froelcj@nv.ccsd.net
https://gvhsfoundation.com
mailto:christine.smith@unlv.edu
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-and-unesco-ihe-partnership-leads-16-new-water-scholars


at https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-and-unesco-ihe-partnership-leads-16-new-water-scholars

Recap by  Julie Todd
Edited by  Julie Todd (julie.todd@ymail.com) 
               Christine Smith (christine.smith@unlv.edu)
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